Mr. W. W. Parker President, State Teachers College Cape Girardeau, Missouri

Dear W.W.s

I have been staying here during Easter vacation catching up on my correspondence. Your good letter of February 27 was scanned over by me just a few moments ago.

I recalled "way back when" that I saw a Phi Beta Kappa key dangling from your watch fob, or maybe it was some other scholastic honor token. However, I just wanted to write and tell you that Bob was fortunate in being selected to Phi Beta Kappa this past year. I knew that you would be proud of the youngster who is able to carry on his athleties and still make good grades.

No. I did not see Bill, your youngster, when we played in Columbia, or if I did, I did not remember him in the excitement. You tell Bill when we come to Columbia next year to be sure to come around and say hello.

With all good wishes to the Parker family, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach

FCA:1g